Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group Minutes

Orchard Creek Lodge

Fine Arts Room

August 7, 2006 7:00 P.M.

Board Members


President, Ernie Drake


Membership Chair, Gen Tewart

Secretary, Steve Garavito

Event Coordinator, Steve Postle


Treasurer, Dick Brewster

Social Chair, Candi Garavito

Historian & Liaison to Community Association, Don Belval

Introductions

· Ernie welcomed members and guests.

Reports

· Steve G. read the minutes of the 7/10/06 meeting.  The minutes were approved.
· Dick reported that we still have 45 paid-up members.
· Dick reported that the ending balance in the group’s checking account on 7/31/06 was $732.64, as there were no financial activities during the month.
· Don reported that the group had been invited to attend the Group Expo, but we had decided not to participate.
· Candi reported that the Zehnders and Schmidts would be hosting an Oktoberfest party on 10/7/06.  The group’s Christmas holiday party will be held at the Victorian the first week of December.

· Dick now has responsibility for the website and has made improvements to make it quicker.
Old Business
· Ernie congratulated the Crowthers and Garavitos on the Lake Almanor trip, and the Brewsters and Berrys for the Quincy trip.  Virgil reported on the Hearst Castle trip, while Don stated that 24 cars had signed up for the Mendocino trip.  Don also reported that seven cars had signed up for the Death Valley trip.  The remaining trips are:
Date

Destination


Trip Leaders/Backup
Sept. 21-23

Hearst Castle/Solvang

Webb/Berry
Oct. 17-19

Mendocino


Belval/Postle

Nov. 6-9

Death Valley


Postle/Belval

· Dick reported that the 2-way radios worked well on the Quincy trip.  The group therefore purchased a pair of 2-way radios for group trips that will be used along with personal 2-way radios.
New Business
· Eva reported on the Relay for Life, stating that Dave Herbert’s efforts had raised more than $3,000.  Over $95,000 was raised in Lincoln.
· Don led a discussion on a group logo.  Design #1 won in a close vote and will be used on the website and official items.  Either logo can be used on shirts.  Don will report back on his efforts to find a person to place logos on shirts, hats, etc.
· Steve G. reported on the group release.  There were no objections to the release.  Members will be required to have a release on file before they can participate in group rolling events.  Gen will provide the release form to new members and will keep the signed releases.

· A group roster will be distributed to members periodically, probably quarterly.  Dick will remove the name/car list from the website.  Members can have a picture on the website with their car.  
· Ernie reported that Steve P. will lead a planning committee to develop a preliminary list of 2007 trips.

· Ernie stated that the time was coming to establish a nominating committee for 2007 board members.  He encouraged people to seek office.  Jeanine asked whether we should have a vice-president.  This is an issue that should be considered by the committee.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 p.m.
LHSCG Secretary, Steve Garavito
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